








            August 2019
Dear Parents,

Welcome to First Grade!  This is a very special year for your child.  Together we will see so many amazing accomplishments from them.  We believe that parents and teachers are a team and must work together to make your child’s experience a positive one.  An important factor in making this year successful is open lines of communication.  Please feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns.  I will do the same.  I look forward to working with you and your child this year.


I would like to take this opportunity to share some important information about our classroom.  Please read the following carefully.

Rules of the Classroom: As we continue with our school-wide focus on conscious discipline, we will spend a fair amount of time the first few weeks of school reviewing all the school-wide expectations.  We will focus our year on positive praise, encouragement and reteaching expectations that students are struggling with.  We will also have a positive behavior chart that will go home that shows how students made good choices during the day and set good examples for their peers.
Snacks: We will have a short break in the afternoon for a nutritious snack.  Students will be allowed to drink water during this time.  Please do not send juice for snack.  We only have a short time for snack and would prefer to not have to clean up sticky spills.  Please do not send candy, instead try pretzels, cheese, crackers, fruit or cup size snack.  * Don’t forget to send spoons if students need them.  There is not time to allow the student to go to the cafeteria to get a spoon during snack.

Lunch/Specials: We will be eating lunch daily between 11:55-12:25.If your child will be buying breakfast or lunch, please let us know so we may give them their lunch cards.  Our specials time is 11:10-11:55 and our schedule is Monday-Spanish, Tuesday-Art, Wednesday-Library, Thursday-Music, Friday-P.E..
Absences: If your child is absent from school, please remember to send a note within 2 days of returning to school explaining the reason for the absence.  Please also include the date(s) when absent.

Transportation: Please inform us IN WRITING if your child’s transportation routine will be changing in anyway.  If your child will be riding with a friend, I will need a note from you indicating this.  If you need your child to permanently ride a different bus than the one they were assigned, they MUST get pre-approval from the office.  The safety of your child is our first priority.
Tuesday Folders: Your child will be bringing home a Tuesday folder with work from the previous week.  Please ask your child about the work and let them talk to you about what they are learning in class.  These papers will only be part of our classroom work.  Please keep the papers at home and return the folder.  The folder will also contain school wide information and PTA information.
Homework: Students will not have homework until after the Labor Day break.  I would like you to read with your child at least 10 minutes every night.  They need to see printed text often and hear an adult “model” how to read to establish good fluency.  Working with your child at home will only strengthen your child’s reading ability.  In addition to reading we will be continuing with the Letterland program in first grade, for spelling. We will send home weekly lists and we ask that you help your child practice these words, in addition to the time we work on them the room.  There is no mandatory written homework that needs to be turned in.
Volunteers: We love our parent volunteers!  If you would like to volunteer, we will have opportunities beginning in October for parents to come and read a story to the students on Fridays, as well as assistance in literacy centers and STEM projects.  We will also be taking parent volunteers for our Celebrations throughout the year.  There will be a sign up sheet with dates for the designated events available at Open House.  Parent volunteers are a great reward for the students, but we must set up clear routines and procedures before we introduce guests in the room.  This is why we do not introduce the volunteers until October.
Event Calendars: I will be sending home a calendar every month with dates and important information for the upcoming month.
Conferences: We are required to meet at least two times a year to discuss the progress of your child.  I have already set up time in my schedule for conferences, so I will have a sign-up sheet at our Open House night.  You will be asked to sign up for a time two weeks before conferences.  If you would like to meet any other time to discuss your child’s progress, please feel free to email me and I am happy to meet additional times if you would like.
Contact: Please feel free to contact me through notes, email jcook2@wcpss.net, or you may call and leave a message at the front desk (919) 881-4940.  Please be aware of the fact that I might not be able to return your phone call right away because my first priority is to teach your child and the rest of the class during the school day.  I will get back to you as soon as possible.  If you would like to come in and talk to me in person, please make an appointment with me and we can have a conference.  Once again I cannot take time out of the teaching day to have a one on one conference without an appointment.


We are very excited about this year and I know the students have been anxious as well.  We know that with great parent-teacher communication we will make this a very successful year for your child!









Sincerely,










Mrs. Cook
